
NOTICE OF PROPOSAL 
 

THE BOROUGH OF WATFORD  
(ON STREET PARKING PLACES) CAR CLUBS ORDER 2023 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Watford Borough Council, acting as agents for Hertfordshire County 
Council proposes to make the above-mentioned, pursuant to arrangements made under Section 19 of 
the Local Government Act 2000 and the Local Government (Arrangement for discharge of 
Functions) (England) Regulations 2000 with Hertfordshire County Council, and in exercise of powers 
conferred on that Council under Sections 1, 2, 3, 4, 45, 46, 46A, 47,49,51 and 53 and Part IV of 
Schedule 9 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 (which said Act of 1984 is hereinafter referred 
to as “the 1984 Act”), and of all other enabling powers, and after consultation with the Chief Officer 
of Police in accordance with Part III of Schedule 9 of the 1984 Act.  
 
The general effect of this order is amend on street parking provision, to provide one Car Club Only 
Bay, at the following five locations 
 

 Granville Road (West Side) south of its junction with King Street  
To replace space currently used as Permit Holders Only Zone E 
 

 Percy Road (East Side) east side north of Market Street  
To replace space currently used as Permit Holders Only Zone G 

 
 Sutton Road (West Side) opposite junction with Prince Street 

To replace space currently used as Permit Holders Only Zone B 
 

 Queens Road (West Side) north of junction with Lord Street 
To replace space currently used as: Shared Use Pay and Display/Permit Holders Only Zone 
C 
 

 Woodford Road (South West Side) at the north-western end of the taxi rank. 
To replace space currently for No Waiting or Stopping Except Taxis 

 
Requests for copies of the draft order, plan and statement of reasons or general enquiries relating 
to this proposal can be made by calling 01923226400, or by email to 
parkingconsultation@watford.gov.uk Documents can be viewed at the Customer Service Centre, 
Town Hall, Watford, WD17 3EZ during advertised Town Hall opening hours, or on the Council 
Website.   
 
Representations of support or objections to the proposal together with the grounds on which they 
are made must be sent in writing to the undersigned at the Town Hall, Watford, WD17 3EX, or by 
email to parkingconsultation@watford.gov.uk  
 
The deadline for the receipt of objections or representations of support is 23:59 on Friday 15th 
December 2023. 
 
 

 
Justin Bloomfield 
Parking Lead Officer 
Town Hall 
Watford 
Herts WD17 3EX 
 
Friday 24th November 2023 
 


